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FOREST HILLS 
CALENDAR OF 
EVENTS

Bulky Trash
September

Trash can go out on Sept. 9 -  12
Pick-up beginning Mon. Sept. 13

October
Trash can go out on Oct. 7 -  10
Pick-up beginning Mon. Oct. 11

Newsletter articles and ads are 
due Friday, October 1,  for the  

Nov/Dec 2021 Issue

Tues. Sept. 28; 6:30 pm
Fall Semi-Annual FHNA Members 
Meeting (See pg 5)
Tues. Oct. 5; 6 - 7:30 pm
National Night Out (See pg 6)
Fri. Oct. 15; 7 pm
Forest Hills is Brewing! (See pg 11)
Sat Sept. 25 & Oct 23;
SAC Gatherings (See pg 14)
Sun. Sept. 26, Sat. Oct. 23 &
Sat. Nov. 13 (See pg 15)
FH Young Children’s Club Events
Sun. Nov. 14; 4 - 6 pm
Newcomers Meet & Greet (See pg 15)

JOIN FHNA 2021 

DIRECTORY TODAY!
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LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

Jane Ojeda
Stay Well,

FHNA President
Jane Ojeda

janewojeda@gmail.com
FHNA Vice President

Jonathan Wood
jonathanwood777@yahoo.com

FHNA Secretary
Jessica Short

jekillough@gmail.com
FHNA Treasurer

Bruce Borrett
Bborrett8538@att.net

Animal Alert!/Block Captains/
Bulky Trash Chairs/Media 

Relations/Garden Tour Chair
Andie Comini

andiecomini@aol.com
Beautification Chair

Tim Simmonds
t.simmond@working-plants.com

Social Chairs
Carrie Bevers

Sara Winwood
fhnasocial@gmail.com

FH Newsletter Co-Editors
Jane Ojeda

janewojeda@gmail.com
Andie Comini

andiecomini@aol.com
Melissa Dermarkar

melissadermarkar@gmail.com
Fundraising Chair

VACANT
Membership/Newcomers Chairs
Melissa Dermarkar/Medora Koenig

Newcomers
newtoforesthills@gmail.com

Membership
fhnadallas@gmail.com

Planning & Zoning Chair
Anita Childress

anita@txemploymentcounsel.com
FH Security Program 

Carol Lander
caroltlander@gmail.com

Webmaster
Sharon Hill

sharonhilltexas@gmail.com

Liaisons
Alex Sanger Liaison

Peggy Wehmeyer
pwehmeyer@gmail.com

FLOTL Liaison
Jeff Peterson

Jeffrey_m_peterson@sbcglobal.net
FRI Liaison
Dan Ortman

Daniel.ortman@fergusonroad.org
Waste Warriors Liaison
Elizabeth Descarpentries

Elizabethlylekinkead@msn.com
FH Young Children’s Club

Kate Gutnikov Reed
Melissa Pressley

fhchildrensclub@gmail.com

FHNA Officers - Committee Chairs & Liaisons

Fall is right around the corner! Along with changing weather and foliage, FHNA 
Board Officer and Committee Chair positions are up for change as well since 
this is the time for our annual FHNA elections. Our Fall Semi-Annual Meeting 
will be 6:30 p.m. September 28, 2021. Once again, we will meet outside at the 
White Rock Alehouse and Brewery, where we had a very successful meeting and 
turnout in May.

The FHNA Board consists of Officers and Committee Chairs. These are all 
defined as elected positions, with one-year terms, to be voted on by the general 
membership at every fall meeting. Please think about getting involved! The 
FHNA Nominating Committee is actively looking for members interested in 
serving. Contact them (please!) at FHNAelections@gmail.com. The continued 
level of high involvement and interest in FHNA should translate to many volunteers stepping up.

Also at this election, we will be voting on proposed changes to the Bylaws that redefine the 
Standing Committees of FHNA and their duties. Even if you are not ready to take a Board position, 
please step up at the meeting to get involved with one of our Committees. See Page 5 for more meeting 
and elections details.

Don’t miss this important meeting! 
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Jane Ojeda

A HOUSE IS MADE OF WALLS AND BEAMS. 
A HOME IS BUILT WITH LOVE AND DREAMS!

 
Kim Maher

kim@mahermagic.com
972-800-9753
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WE SPEAK ANIMAL.
wellness       surgery       dentistry      ultrasound      boarding

SKILLMAN
1910 Skillman Street
Dallas, TX 75206
(214) 887-1400

WHITE ROCK
7446 East Grand Avenue
Dallas, TX 75214
(214) 324-1500

3 LOCATIONS TO SERVE YOUR PETS

OAK CLIFF
1021 Fort Worth Avenue
Dallas, TX 75208
(214) 939-1600

WHITE ROCK STORAGE MOVING DAY
One by one, Forest Hills residents showed 

up to help move our FHNA items from one 
inside unit to a much larger and easy-to-access 
outdoor unit.  The plan was just to move the 
items that day and another time to arrange 
and set-up the new space, but everyone was 
willing to stay until it was done - COMPLETELY!  
We now have a lovely big space which is well 
organized!

Before After

• Susan Bailey

• Adrian Barbera

• Andie Comini

• Melissa Dermarkar

• Jane Ojeda

• Tim Simmonds

• Jonathan Wood

• Tommy of White 
Rock Self Storage

SpeciAl thAnkS to the following neighBorS
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FFoorreesstt  HHiillllss  NNeeiigghhbboorrhhoooodd  AAssssoocciiaattiioonn  

SSeemmii--AAnnnnuuaall  FFaallll  MMeeeettiinngg  
Tuesday, September 28th 

White Rock Ale House Patio 

6:30 Meet and Greet, 7pm Meeting Start Time 

Join your neighbors for this semi‐annual FHNA meeting.  

Flatbreads and one complimentary drink will be provided. 

The purpose of this meeting is to communicate an overall update of the committees of 
the FHNA, to vote on board positions for the next year and to vote on proposed 

changes to the Association bylaws.  

The proposed bylaws changes will be an insert in this newsletter, if there’s time, posted 
our website, www.foresthillsdallas.org., sent out as an eblast and highlighted on our 

Facebook page. 

Questions about the meeting? Contact fhnasocial@gmail.com 

Board Positions open for election: 

Officers: President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer 

Standing Committee Chairs: Beautification, Communications, Newsletter, Social, 
Membership & Newcomers, Fundraising, and Planning & Zoning. 

All board positions are open for a vote.  Positions are held for one fiscal year starting October 1. To 
be eligible to run you must be a member of the FHNA. Please refer to the bylaws for all 
requirements. 

If you are interested in being nominated for one of the above positions, please take the following 
steps: 

1. Reach out to the nominating committee at fhnaelections@gmail.com by 9/20.  
2. Refer to the descriptions listed in our upcoming communications and on the FHNA website to 

confirm opportunities and obligations. 
3. Reach out to the current person holding the position for information if needed. 
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foreSt hilllS neighBorhooD 
ASSociAtion preSentS

National Night Out 2021

National Night Out is a non-profi t organization. It is an annual community-building campaign to 
promote police-community partnerships and neighborhood camaraderie. This national campaign is 
celebrated on the same day throughout communities across Texas each year. (The remainder of the 
US celebrates earlier in the year in August.) Last year, during Covid, FHNA Social Event chairs expanded 
our own neighborhood celebration to include fi rst responders as well.  They are in integral part in the 
well-being of our community. We will continue again to honor all of those serving our community. 
Thanks to all who help make our community a better and safe place to live.

Tuesday, October 5, 2021: 5 - 7 pm
The park at the corner of St. Francis & San Benito Way

• Hot dogs fresh off the grill
• Games for young & old
• Local fi re truck for kids to explore

fooD & gAMeS

going green
The FHNA board is partnering with the Waste Warriors to 
make this a green event as we honor or fi rst responders and 
neighborhood security. 

• Bring your own reusable drink container
• Learn more about recycling and bulky trash practices by 

the City of Dallas
• Come out and support a cleaner and safer Forest Hills

We are looking for sponsors for additional carnival 
style games. If you are interested, reach out to 
fhnasocial@gmail.com for more details.

Tuesday, October 5, 2021:   6 - 7:30 pm



7

foreSt hilllS neighBorhooD 
ASSociAtion preSentS

National Night Out 2021

National Night Out is a non-profi t organization. It is an annual community-building campaign to 
promote police-community partnerships and neighborhood camaraderie. This national campaign is 
celebrated on the same day throughout communities across Texas each year. (The remainder of the 
US celebrates earlier in the year in August.) Last year, during Covid, FHNA Social Event chairs expanded 
our own neighborhood celebration to include fi rst responders as well.  They are in integral part in the 
well-being of our community. We will continue again to honor all of those serving our community. 
Thanks to all who help make our community a better and safe place to live.

Tuesday, October 5, 2021: 5 - 7 pm
The park at the corner of St. Francis & San Benito Way

• Hot dogs fresh off the grill
• Games for young & old
• Local fi re truck for kids to explore

fooD & gAMeS

going green
The FHNA board is partnering with the Waste Warriors to 
make this a green event as we honor or fi rst responders and 
neighborhood security. 

• Bring your own reusable drink container
• Learn more about recycling and bulky trash practices by 

the City of Dallas
• Come out and support a cleaner and safer Forest Hills

We are looking for sponsors for additional carnival 
style games. If you are interested, reach out to 
fhnasocial@gmail.com for more details.



8

BUILDING AND 
REMODELING

The O’Brien Group has been 
building and remodeling in East 
Dallas for 21 years and offers full 
construction services for all as-
pects of your home. From new 
custom kitchen and bathroom 
upgrades to whole house renova-
tion or adding new spaces onto 
the home. Shannon O’Brien is the 
owner and operator. As a carpen-
ter he pays close attention to all 
details of all phases of the pro-
cess for high end results. We work 
closely with interior designers, ar-
chitects and engineers to make 
your dreams become reality. 

OBrienGroupInc.com
214-341-1448

H O M E  2 0 1 8
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JOIN2CONNECT & BE PART OF THE 2021 FHNA DIRECTORY 
(In less than 5 mins!)

WHY JOIN2CONNECT?
• Have easy and accurate access to neighbors’ 

contact info via the MembershipToolKit (MTK) 
Mobile App / on your computer.

• All Eblast and additional communications will 
be using MTK by the end of the year … so, join to 
stay connected! 

• We plan to PRINT the directory in the near 
future … don’t you want to be in it? 

• Don’t worry – you decide what personal 
information is made available in the directory! 
You can edit it at any time. 

• The Social Committee will be using MTK to fill 
volunteer schedules, and for event RSVPs. 

• Pay your FHNA dues via MTK, and have easy 
access to your account to check when you last 
paid. 

• Since you enter your own data into MTK, we 
know that there is a good chance that it’ll be 
accurate.

HOW TO JOIN2CONNECT
• Use the MembershipToolKit online:
      foresthillsdallas/membershiptoolkit.org
• Go online to foresthillsdallas.org
• Scan the QR code below

However you choose to join, we guarantee the 
process will be fast and painless!  

SO, why not Join2Connect … RIGHT NOW??
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White Rock Self Storage
Our Place is Your Space

• Convenient Location
• Heated & Cooled Units
• Packing & Moving Supplies
• Computerized Access Gate
• Tenant Gate Access 6 am - 10 pm Daily
• Individual Door Alarms
• Video Monitors
• On-site Management
• Locally Owned & Operated

Variety of Unit Sizes & 
Price Options Available

7820 Garland Road 
(Across from the White Rock Spillway)
www.whiterockselfstorage.com

(214) 319-7777

Call today to reserve your unit!

Both Charlotte Golden and Adrian Barbera stepped 
up to lead this year’s 4th of July Parade!  On Saturday, 
July 3 at 9:00 am a dedicated group of FH residents in 
colorful outf its, vehicles, golf carts, motorcycles and 
one bicycle started their spirited journey up and down 
every street in Forest Hills.  Their efforts were rewarded 
by cheering neighbors lining 
the streets to cheer them on! 

Thank you to those that 
participated in the parade 
AND those that showed their 
appreciation!

4TH OF JULY PARADE
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Local  personal ized

ped ia t ric  care  for  y o u r  chi l d !         
for  Y o u r  Chi ld ’s  Med ical  Care
 
Pecan Tree Pediatrics - Lakewood is now open and
available for your child’s pediatric care. Please call 
today to schedule an appointment or 
complimentary introduction with one of our
Board Certified Pediatricians whom are all
proud to call East Dallas home.

Pecan Tree Pediatrics is proud to have physicians
on D Magazine’s list of Best Pediatric Specialists
in Dallas in 2017, 2018, and 2019.

214.2 14.3100  |  PecanTreePed ia t rics.com
6301 Gaston Ave | Suite 125 Plaza Level | Dallas, TX

Consider

The 16th annual Autumn at the Arboretum, 
presented by Reliant, is upon us and we are 
excited to once again share 90,000 pumpkins, 
gourds and squash, hailing from THE pumpkin 
capital of Texas, Floydada, throughout the garden.

We are excited to share a NEW pumpkin village 
location, just behind Jonsson Color Garden! Long-
time visitors will likely remember our Lakeside 
Exhibit Area as the former home to Texas Pioneer 
Adventure. This year, the space is transformed into 
Bugtopia! Our signature display will come alive 
with larger-than-life insect topiaries, fascinatingly 
bugged-out pumpkin houses, and, of course, a 
maze for younger visitors.

SPOTLIGHT ON THE ARBORETUM:
IT’S PUMPKIN SEASON!

A BIG thank you from FHNA to the Ojeda Family 
& Fritz-Pak Corporation for sponsoring part of the 

production costs of this newsletter.
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SPOTLIGHT ON THE ARBORETUM:
IT’S PUMPKIN SEASON!

Integrity, Hard Work, Results.

Let me help you 
investigate your 

real estate options

BUY  ♦  SELL  ♦  LEASE

INVESTMENT PROPERTY  ♦  SECOND HOME

Your Neighbor for 18 Years
214.354.3098

boliver@briggsfreeman.com

TEEN SPOTLIGHT:  JACK AND BEN MCLEAN

Jack and Ben McLean, residents of Forest Hills 
for over 8 years, have enjoyed having their school 
friends from St. Thomas Aquinas and now Bishop 
Lynch High School as their neighbors. 

The brothers just completed their freshman and 
senior years at BL and loved being in high school 
together, with the highlight being that both 
played on BL’s varsity baseball team at the same 
time.  After many years of both playing baseball, 
it was the first time the brothers were teammates 
which made for a very special season. 

While Ben continues at Bishop Lynch, Jack is on 
to the University of Colorado Boulder in the fall - 
Go Buffs! 

The McLean brothers have enjoyed growing up 
in Forest Hills and are grateful for the memories 
they’ve made in our wonderful neighborhood 
with their family and friends.  We wish them both 
luck as they go forward in life!
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WASTE WARRIORS
          BY ELIZABETH DESCARPENTRIES

I Dig Composting

Think about what 
you consume in the 
morning. For me, 
it’s lemon water, 
celery juice, coffee, 
fresh-squeezed 
orange juice, a 
banana, and in the 
summer, melon too. 
That creates a lot 
of daily garbage: a 
lemon rind, celery 
pulp, three orange 
rinds, banana peel, 
melon rinds and 
seeds, and coffee 
grounds. During 
the pandemic, I 
decided to give 
composting a try. 
I started dumping 
all my kitchen 
waste into a pile 
on the side of my house. A year and a half later, 
I have added hundreds of pounds of vegetable, 
fruit, and grass trimmings, but the pile has 
decomposed into a tenth of that – and it even 
looks like soil! 

Composting makes a big difference to the 
amount of trash we generate. The City of Dallas 
reports at least 30 percent of what goes into the 
Dallas landfill is compostable. Why not give it a 

try? If you’d rather leave it to the professionals, 
you can join a subscription service like Recycle 
Revolution or Turn, and they will provide you 
with buckets and pick-up service, and even bring 
the organic soil back to you.  Both Turn and 
Recycle Revolution offer composting services in 
Dallas 

Coming Up: 

National Night Out on Tuesday, October 5: 
Waste Warriors and the FHNA Social Committee 
are partnering for a neighborhood gathering to 
honor our security police officers while enjoying a 
traditional hot dog cookout from 5-7 pm.

• Bring your own reusable drink containers
• Learn more about recycling and bulky trash 

practices from the City of Dallas
• Come out and support a safer and cleaner 

Forest Hills!

Upcoming SAC Gatherings: Join us 
September 25 and October 23 for a fun and 
rewarding experience and get to know new 
neighbors!

Fourth Saturday in July SAC gathering.
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WASTE WARRIORS

Apologies if we have overlooked anyone. Newcomers can 
be missed when move-in is delayed for remodeling or 
when a home is purchased directly from builder or pre-
vious owner.  Let us know of any oversights.  Also, if you 
have just arrived or if you have a new neighbor, please 
contact us with names/addresses, so we can extend a 
big welcome. newtoforesthills@gmail.com
 

WELCOME NEWCOMERS

8366 Forest Hills
Robert Slovak & Jaimee Farrell 

8024 San Cristobal   
Judy Witzig

8171 San Cristobal  
Kade Poulson & Jen Rodney

8146 San Fernando  
Nick & Katie Cutri

8214 San Fernando
James Wallace  

8441 San Fernando  
John & Diane Josephakis

8448 San Fernando
Bret & Kaitlin Corbin

8462 San Fernando  
Michael & Amanda Doran 

8556 San Fernando  
John & Kate Dorff

NEWCOMERS MEET & GREET
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 14

Are you new to Forest 
Hills and would like to 
meet other neighbors 
who are also new?
The FHNA Newcomers 
Committee would 
like to invite anyone 
who moved into the 
neighborhood either 

in 2020 OR 2021 to drop in to this little  
meet & greet! Many board members and 
committee members will also be present, 
so it’ll be a great time to learn about the 
various ways to get involved with the 
neighborhood.  The event will be at Medora 
and Craig Koenig’s home at 8319 San 
Benito Way on the afternoon of November 
14th, from 4-6 pm.

SAVE THE DATE

FOREST HILLS YOUNG 
CHILDREN’S CLUB

UPCOMING EVENTS

Back to School/End of Summer Bash:  
September 26th
• Snow cones 
• Bounce houses 
• Water activities 

Halloween Party:
October 23rd 
• Pumpkin decorating
• Costume contest
• Sensory activities

Rhythm + Rose: 
November 13th
• Themed rhymes by Audrey Schott 
• Thanksgiving crafts

Holiday Party:
Date to be determined
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by Julie Dunn

When this Cape 
Cod styled home 
was built in the 
30’s, the owners 
planted a Pecan 
tree to shade 
the house from 
the summer 
heat.  Today, it 
bears the most 
delicious paper 
shell pecans in 
the Fall, framing 
the McFarland’s 
landscape 
majestically. 

The color palette for this perennial shade 
garden is intentionally green and white.  
Depth and interest are created by varying the 
sizes and shapes of the plants as well as their 
leaf colors and textures.  There are just a few 
spots designed for seasonal color.  A layer of 
White Caladiums highlights the fern bed and 
variegated Hostas that surround the Pecan 
tree. A pocket of ruby throated Cong Coleus 
fronts a backdrop of jubilant Elephant Ears, 
Snowball Vibernum and St. John’s Wart to 
name a few. The Japanese Maple that anchors 
the driveway corner gives way to a sunny side 
yard, where colorful flowering perennials are in 
their prime.

Although it was expensive to install this 
undulating foundation bed back in ’96, the 
results have proven economical in the long run.  
With the help of a landscape designer’s plan, 
Greg did most of the planting and Christie has 
tended it ever since.  “I love gardening!  Pulling 
weeds, it’s very zen.  I love to sweep; it chills me 
out. And I love perennials! They are so great! 
… With kids and jobs,” Christie remembers, “a 
perennial garden just made a lot of sense.”  

July 2021
Christie and Greg McFarland
8547 San Fernando Way

This renovated ranch home feels hip and 
contemporary thanks to the landscaping 
choices the Marrs have made to date.  Having 
no back yard to speak of, they needed a 
functional and attractive side yard for their 
young children to play in.  Their architect and 
landscape designer gave them valuable advice 
as they created a garden that protects the kids 
from the street and shields the neighbors from 
a direct view of the swing set and extensive 
vegetable garden.  The result is a very smart, 
black ‘hog wire’ 
half fence with 
a xeriscaped 
border which 
achieves the 
goal without 
blocking 
out the 
neighborhood. 
As John 
explains, “We 
all love Forest 
Hills because of 
the forest and the 
trees!”

The landscaping provides a changing vista 
for neighbors and passers-by of Yuccas and 
Desert Willow blooms giving way to red Salvia 
and Black-Eyed Susan, and now, the delicate 
lavender blooms of Texas Sage. Behind it, 
green beans and tomatoes, herbs, lettuce and 
cucumbers happily ripen thanks to the visiting 
bees and hummingbirds.  Cantaloupe and 
watermelon vines peek through the fence.  It’s 
a harmonious marriage of form and function.

The Marrs have watched the fence line 
garden bounce back from our terrible freeze.  
It’s proof positive that our native plants best 
tolerate our North Texas climate. 

August 2021
John and Caroline Marrs
8328 San Leandro Drive
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FERGUSON ROAD INITIATIVE UPDATE

Greetings neighbors – here’s a quick 
update on some key activities and 
announcements involving Ferguson Road 
Initiative (FRI).
BLOOD DRIVE  

In July, FRI’s annual blood drive exceeded 
last year’s results and Carter Bloodcare’s 
expectations - thank you, all!
COVID-19 IN FAR EAST DALLAS 

FRI was awarded a grant from North 
Texas CARES to help address Vaccine 
Hesitancy.  We learned that our key zip 
code 75228 reports less than 25% of the 
population has been vaccinated, but in the 
more affluent zip code 75218 the rate is near 
50%.  FRI is piloting pop-up vaccinations 
clinics throughout Far East Dallas to bring 
the vaccine directly to people who live in 
apartments, frequent our area businesses, 
and attend our schools and churches. To 
schedule a pop-up COVID-19 vaccination 
clinic please contact intern@fergusonroad.org.
CREEKSIDE - ASH CREEK URBAN RESERVE 
/ WHITE ROCK HILLS PARK—GRAND 
OPENING 

Save the date!  All in the community are 
invited to join us on Saturday, November 
6, 2021, to celebrate the Grand Opening 
of CreekSide/White Rock Hills Park from 
10 a.m. – 1 p.m. at 2229 Highland Road. In 
partnership with the City of Dallas, FRI 
celebrates this milestone event. Twenty-two 
years of advocacy work have transformed 
a crime-ridden apartment and illegal 
dumpsite at Highland Road into a recreation 
and trail-connection designation: the White 
Rock Hills Park, Trinity Forest Spine Trail, 
Highland Road Complete Street, Highland/
Ferguson Intersection Improvement and 
future White Rock Hills Recreation Center. 
Join us rain or shine for this landmark event 
that will include our community leaders and 
ribbon cutting.  

WHITE ROCK HILLS PARK is the first phase 
of the future recreation center, phase two 
to be funded in Dallas’ next bond program. 
The park is one step toward addressing the 
recreation desert that has existed along the 
lower Ferguson Road corridor for decades.  It 
is a terrific example of the power of a people 
working together for the greater good.  Trees 
will be planted in -the coming months.
TRAIL CONNECTIVITY

Construction of the Trinity Forest Spine Trail 
Phase I has begun and will start at the Santa 
Fe Trail, connect to Highland Road, and then 
continue southward to Samuell Boulevard.  
Phase II will continue from Samuell Boulevard 
to the Lawnview DART station.  The South 
Phase will run from the Lawnview DART 
station to Pemberton Hill Road near the 
Trinity River Audubon Center.  The Trinity 
Forest Spine Trail will connect to White Rock 
Hills Park and the future recreation center 
via a new bike path to be included in the 
improvement of the Highland Road Complete 
Street, scheduled for completion in early 2022. 
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East Dallas Veterinary Clinic 
Serving Dallas Since 1972

Monday & Thursday: 7:30 am - 8:00 pm 
Tuesday, Wednesday, & Friday: 7:30 am - 6:00 pm 

Saturday: 8:00 am - 2:00 pm 

214-328-9935 www.eastdallasvetclinic.com8541 Ferguson Rd. Dallas, TX 75228

Virginia Ellsworth, DVM  
Shannon Holland, DVM  
Kevin Gibbs, DVM  
Teresa Martin, DVM 

Wellness Exams Diagnosis & 
Treatment Surgery & Dental 
Care Laboratory Diagnosis 
Boarding & Grooming 

INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENTS AT 
LAKELAND DRIVE / FERGUSON ROAD 

The improvements here are scheduled 
to begin early next year.  The intersection 
design at Lakeland Drive will be replicated at 
Highland and Ferguson Roads. 

FRI continues to plan for new projects. 
These include exploring innovative ways 
the Claremont Village Shopping Center at 
Ferguson and Highland can be revitalized.  
FRI is also exploring ways we can engage 
a healthcare partner to establish a Senior 
Activity Center at the old grocery store until 
the Recreation Center is built.  In short, FRI 
leadership is guiding development that is 
contributing to a renaissance of Far East 
Dallas.

Visit the FRI website at fergusonroad.org to 
help or donate. For questions you can email 
daniel.ortman@fergusonroad.org

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
• September 20, 6:30-8:30 p.m. 
      FRI Community Connection Town Hall     
       Meeting at White Rock Church of Christ,              
       9220 Ferguson Road.

• September 23, 6 a.m.-midnight
      North Texas Giving Day
       Make a gift at NorthTexasGivingDay.org,    
       find Ferguson Road Initiative, and GIVE!

• November 6, 10 a.m.-1 p.m.
      CreekSide/White Rock Hills Park Grand    
       Opening at 2229 Highland Road
       (Parking at the shopping center
       at 8080 Ferguson Road).

FERGUSON ROAD INITIATIVE UPDATE: EVENTS
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Wellness Care
Surgical Care
Urgent Care

Lodging
Day Camp
Salon Services

Open 7 days | 7a - 9p 

10101 E Northwest Hwy | Dallas | 75238 
www.eastlakeveterinary.hospital

214 - 342 - 3100




